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A PIONEERING AUTUMN 
The 9th October saw the Synod meet at Christchurch Ilkley for its Autumn meeting. As Clerk I would 
like to offer a huge vote of thanks to the members of Christchurch for the incredible hospitality they 
showed us and the way in which they were able to cope with all of us who arrived from the four 
corners of the Synod. Maybe I was seduced by the cakes on offer (especially the ginger parkin - 
always a favourite of the Clerk’s), but we were all treated as honoured guests with a warm and 
intentional welcome. Thank you Christchurch Ilkey and I pray that your work in the town and beyond 
bears much fruit. 

At the meeting we were introduced to one of our new ministers, Rev 
Simon Cross, who led a session on Pioneer ministry. This discussion 
opened up a huge variety of experiences along those lines, but one 
thing that was made very clear – we can all be pioneering in our 
ministry, lay or ordained, with a big old building to look after or from a 
rented room. The opportunities are limitless and the rewards are 
eternal. Synod will be exploring these themes in conjunction with the 
well established 5 Threads of Mission so keep an eye open for events 
aimed at developing these themes. Indeed, it was announced that 
next summer will see another four more Synod Forums being held 
around the county. The dates have been set for Saturdays 25th May, 
31st May, 7th June and 12th July next year but the venues are yet to be 
announced. Watch this space for updates. 
This Briefing already has events highlighted which can develop 
individual journeys, in particular sessions on presiding at Holy 

Communion, as well as highlighting resources and the means by which our churches can make a 
difference in the community. There are also a couple of adverts aimed at those with possibly quite 
differing gifts. One covers the opening in the Harrogate Area for a Youth, Children and Family Enabler 
to work in developing the life of the church at its younger end. The other covers the news that Synod 
is looking for a new Trust Secretary. This may be a surprise to many of you, but our current Trust 
Secretary, Alastair Forsyth, has indicated that he will be retiring at the end of March 2025 and as 
such Synod is looking for a replacement. The formal advert is in the body of this Briefing, but details 
can be had from the Synod Office and the closing date for applications is 15th November. There will 
be time to wish Alastair all the best for his retirement, but he will still be working for the Synod until 
then with hopefully a reasonable handing over period to his successor. 

If you have any news of welcoming people into Church, stories of celebration and hope or even 
notices of future events, please let me know by dropping me a line at clerk@urcyorkshire.org.uk 

and I’ll showcase it in the next edition, due out on Thursday 7th November. 
Thank you and God Bless, 

Tim Crossley 
Synod Clerk 

mailto:clerk@urcyorkshire.org.uk


 

Quadruple Baptism at Trinity Church, Rawdon 
Last time I mentioned the fact that Herringthorpe URC has received their URC Children & Youth friendly 
church award, and this time I can move the Christian journey along a little with the news that on  
Sunday 8th September there were great celebrations at Trinity Church, Rawdon, as 4 young people 
went through the waters of adult Baptism.  

 
The picture here shows (from left to right) Kieran Seville and Cali Ash, Haydn Wilson and Michael 
James (who led the baptism ceremony), Victoria James and Ellie James. 
The Church Secretary, Monica Leyburn, related, “Each person, Kerian, Cali, Victoria and Ellie, chose 

their favourite hymn and gave a short testimony before they 
were baptised. it was a very moving service where everyone felt 
the presence of the Holy Spirit.”   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

To find out more about what Trinity Church, Rawdon is doing in Sharing God’s Love, serving their 
community and shaping disciples, please visit their website at https://www.trinityrawdon.org.uk/ 
 

Keiran’s Baptism Victoria’s Baptism 

https://www.trinityrawdon.org.uk/


 

As part of the decision by Synod to invest in the future of the Church it is looking to recruit a Youth, 
Children and Family Enabler – as you’ll see from this advert. If you are, or if you know of 

somebody who is, interested in knowing more, please get in touch via office@urcyorkshire.org .uk or 
call 07522 220213. 
 
  

 

Trust Secretary, Yorkshire – Part time – 21 hours pw 
Salary circa £24.000, Permanent 

Based at the offices of the Yorkshire Synod of the United Reformed Church in 
Morley, Leeds. Responsibilities include 

• Carrying out the responsibilities attached to the post of Company Secretary 
• Acting as Secretary to the Annual General Meetings of the Trust Companies 
• Preparing Trust papers and agendas 
• Being the principal point of contact with the Synod’s solicitors 
• Working with the Property Officer to take the lead in transactions relating to land and property 

We are looking for someone who is: 

• An excellent administrator 
• Educated to degree level or equivalent 
• Able to prioritize work in the face of conflicting demands 
• Familiar with church structures 
• Able to represent the Synod and the United Reformed Church 

Application pack available from the Synod Office – office@urcyorkshire.org.uk 

Closing date for applications: Noon, 15th November 2024.  

Interviews: week of 2nd December 2024 at the Synod Office 

SITUATION VACANT 



 

   



 

 
 



 

 
 

Portholme Church, Selby are holding a Light Party on Saturday 2nd November as an alternative to 
Halloween, open to children and families. As well as a DJ there will be art and craft activities and 

food. All are welcome and for more details, head to their website at 
https://portholmechurch.org.uk/. 

 
 

https://portholmechurch.org.uk/


 

PRESIDENCY AT THE SACRAMENT OF HOLY 
COMMUNION 

 
Following a couple of 
successful events in 2023 
and some requests for 
further training, there are 
two future events planned 
in different areas of the 
Synod for those who 
preside at the sacraments 
in churches on Wednesday 
27th November 2024 at 
10am-1.30pm at Heath 
URC, Halifax and on 
Saturday 1st February 2025 
at 10am-1.30pm at 
Elloughton URC, East 
Yorkshire. 
 
Both events will be led by 
Revd Jamie Kissack and Mrs 
Val Morrison, each event 
consisting of a reflective 
session on the practices of 
presiding at Holy 
Communion. This is an 
open invitation to all who 
preside at Holy 
Communion – lay and 
ordained. 
The day will begin with 
arrivals and refreshments 
from 10am. The session 
will start at 10.30am and 
finish with lunch (please 
bring your own packed 
lunch) and drinks will be 
provided. Departure around 
1.30pm.  
 
If you have any questions or you would like to book, please contact the Synod Office at 
office@urcyorkshire.org.uk or moderatorpa@urcyorkshire.org.uk to inform us, which event and who 
will be coming from your church. 



 

BIG DAY OUT 2025 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 

 

URC Advent Pack: Step into the Story  
PRE-ORDER NOW  

This year’s Advent Packs from the URC Children’s and Youth Work team invite people to ‘step into 
the story’ and focus on Christmas as everyone’s story with traditions, crafts and recipes from around 
the world to enrich the celebration.  
The Advent Packs are a great gift to give to families. They arrive in unsealed, A5 envelopes for 
churches to add their own material and invitations.  

Each pack will contain: 
• A giant poster with a ‘countdown to Christmas’, featuring lots of suggestions for things to do, 

QR codes to the Faith Adventures: Children Together take-home postcards with the Bible 
story, prayer and activity for the four weeks of Advent 

• Four mini-books (which look like presents) with ribbon to hang them up as decorations – each 
telling part of the Christmas story with playful photo illustrations and a simple prayer 

• Four stained-glass windows to colour (linked to the four books) 
Once again, the United Reformed Church in Yorkshire is offering 50% these Advent gifts: Just £15 for 
10 packs or £32.50 for 25 packs.  
Email wilderness@urcyorkshire.org.uk to put in your order TODAY. 

https://www.facebook.com/urcyorkshire?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXu9_tc5idvH9kuQqyagS5qHt1U_3PMPQvEs_a1XCkqjz634WKYuL3FhmJdmryXmys1DGSScbzdTpCHBCCpFIuYEkdo5tsPfAqqCtkqEU_RtcvLHY2v3oMfoTeHqU9W2ICBoMWXnQfazpbb-rhU2sSImipF_cD2Ce_q0bV8qsGA8xbtu8mXDGEsXj0xQe7fdtxFL7bp4soPRlDq6SlsnfBj&__tn__=-%5dK-R
mailto:wilderness@urcyorkshire.org.uk


 

 
 

 

SAFEGUARDING 
The Safeguarding team have asked that you are reminded that they are available 24 hours a day, 
seven days a week and 365 days a year (and even 366 days in Leap Years!!). Details can be found 
on the Yorkshire website at https://urcyorkshire.org.uk/safeguarding/ and any query, either by 
phone or by e-mail will be answered within 24 hours. 
 

Safeguarding Committee – Voluntary Independent Member 
The National Safeguarding Committee has a vacancy for an external and independent Member. 
The advert is advertised on the URC website at  https://urc.org.uk/jobs/ (scroll down to Volunteer Positions) 
Please do feel free to forward to your external contacts. This position requires that the successful candidate is 
not a member of the URC or in a URC role. 

Safeguarding Training 
The Safeguarding team have put together some dates for Intermediate and Advanced Safeguarding 

Training as well as a few dates offering Refresher Training. 
To book a place, please let Paula Kitson know which course and the date you wish to attend – her 

e-mail address is paulakitson.1and4@urc.org.uk – and a zoom link will be sent to you shortly 
before the event where appropriate. 

 

Refresher Training – via zoom  
Saturday 16th November 2024 @10am 
 

Intermediate Training – via zoom 
Wednesday 20th November 2024 @1pm 

Advanced Safeguarding Training – Face to Face  
Waddington Street, Durham - 29th of October 2024 commencing at 1pm. 

 

Advanced Safeguarding Training – Face to Face  
Herringthorpe, Rotherham – 30th of October 2024 commencing at 5pm. 

 

Advanced Training –via zoom, both parts must be completed. 
Monday 25th November 2024 @ 1pm & Monday 2nd December 2024 @ 1pm 

If you wish to book a place, please contact Paula Kitson – 
paulakitson.1and4@urc.org.uk 

 
Finally, there are two more UK wide 
Safeguarding training sessions left this 
year: For more information and to 
book onto these courses, please 
contact emma.pearce@urc.org,uk   

https://urcyorkshire.org.uk/safeguarding/
https://urc.org.uk/jobs/
mailto:paulakitson.1and4@urc.org.uk
mailto:emma.pearce@urc.org,uk


 

 

 
Staying safe in church buildings 

The Synod Safeguarding Team is reaching out to all churches across the Synod to signpost you to the 
following website: https://www.protectuk.police.uk/marauding-terrorist-attack-mta-run-hide-tell 
This website gives specific guidance on what to do if you or your local churches are faced with any 
instances of threat. Please don’t let it frighten you, it is just there to ensure your safety and to know 
what to do if anything should occur. If there is any further information that any church may need, 
please contact your Carrie Kaunda, the Yorkshire Safeguarding Officer straight away or visit 
https://urc.org.uk/your-church/guidance-support-for-churches-synods/staying-safe-in-church-
buildings/ 
 

 
 

New heritage fund for churches 

The National Lottery Heritage Fund has announced a new strategic initiative to address the 

challenges facing the UK’s beloved places of worship and build a brighter and more sustainable 

future for them at the heart of communities. Around £15 million is available. Learn more about 

the new initiative and apply here https://www.heritagefund.org.uk/news/how-well-help-secure-

future-uks-places-worship?dm_i=2JB1,210EB,59BX7G,7BR7D,1  

   

 

https://www.protectuk.police.uk/marauding-terrorist-attack-mta-run-hide-tell
https://urc.org.uk/your-church/guidance-support-for-churches-synods/staying-safe-in-church-buildings/
https://urc.org.uk/your-church/guidance-support-for-churches-synods/staying-safe-in-church-buildings/
https://urc-news.org.uk/c/AQi9nAcQw_TPARjcs9GXASDD7vsnTt_BnJTewtkyok4tv8kFh043MStv2wi-wlMLrR12Czo
https://urc-news.org.uk/c/AQi9nAcQw_TPARjcs9GXASDD7vsnTt_BnJTewtkyok4tv8kFh043MStv2wi-wlMLrR12Czo
https://www.heritagefund.org.uk/news/how-well-help-secure-future-uks-places-worship?dm_i=2JB1,210EB,59BX7G,7BR7D,1
https://www.heritagefund.org.uk/news/how-well-help-secure-future-uks-places-worship?dm_i=2JB1,210EB,59BX7G,7BR7D,1


 

As well as notification of the above fund, our erstwhile 
Property Office, Jane Bunyan, is drawing our attention to 
the following interesting “must read” from Historic 

England. In order for our historic buildings to be fit for purpose and continue to contribute to a 
greater future, they must continue to change and evolve. Buildings are a major consideration in 
address the climate change crisis and by retaining, using and appropriately adapting our historic 
buildings they can be a key part of the lower carbon emissions solution. So Historic England has 
produced an Advisory Note to provide clarity on key considerations and to support consistent 
decision making and this can be found here: HEAG321 Adapting Historic Buildings for Energy and 
Carbon Efficiency (emlfiles4.com) 

 
 

There are still a few places remaining on the Leading Your Church into Growth (LYCiG) Conference in 
November at the Hayes Conference Centre in Swanwick, to which churches are invited. I’m told the 
deadline is this weekend, so if you have never experienced LYCiG and are moved to go, please get in 
touch as soon as you can. 

‘The Conference is a wonderful opportunity to meet with URC folks from various places to learn 
together about how much God loves us and wants us to share that love in practical, doable and life 

affirming ways.’ 
If you would like to know more information, you can contact Rev Ashley Evans, Synod Evangelist at 

evangelist@urcyorkshire.org.uk or for booking via rachel@urcyorkshire.org.uk or you can book 
directly through the QR code on this page. 

We look forward to hearing from you. 

https://i.emlfiles4.com/cmpdoc/0/9/3/5/1/files/1288874_adapting-historic-buildings-for-energy-and-carbon-efficiency.pdf?utm_source=Methodist%20Church%20House&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=14641146_Property%20Matters%20October%202024&dm_i=BVI,8PT6I,HD76YW,107LZN,1
https://i.emlfiles4.com/cmpdoc/0/9/3/5/1/files/1288874_adapting-historic-buildings-for-energy-and-carbon-efficiency.pdf?utm_source=Methodist%20Church%20House&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=14641146_Property%20Matters%20October%202024&dm_i=BVI,8PT6I,HD76YW,107LZN,1
mailto:evangelist@urcyorkshire.org.uk
mailto:rachel@urcyorkshire.org.uk
https://methodist-news.org.uk/c/AQieeBD6z_0GGIjg3PQDILzh5KABNbHA76qKXrIeWUfjED4HUpYXJybgEXI8Z4IbDrPyR14


 

 
 
 

Buildings for Mission Forum: Webinar Tuesday 12 November 11.30 – 1pm 
 
Transforming your church 
building and its land: a 
close-up of one URC, a wide 
view of others 

 
Hear from a URC minister 
who has worked with her 
church through a major 
vision-led redevelopment, 
and from a Synod Green 
Advocate on some creative 
ways in which church land is 
being used for mission.   
 
To register or to find out 
more, email 
mission@urc.org.uk. 
 
 

 

 

We are currently looking for a member of the URC’s Pensions Committee - I have 
attached the role description and further information can be found here: Jobs - United 

Reformed Church We would be most grateful if you could circulate this around your 
network or to people you know who may have the expertise needed. 

 
Not only that, but the Synod is still in need of people to offer their time to various 

Synod Committees. If you have a call to serve the Synod, please contact either myself 
at clerk@urcyorkshire.org.uk or our Moderator, Revd Jamie Kissack at 

moderator@urcyorkshire.org.uk   

 
 
 
 

mailto:mission@urc.org.uk
https://urc.org.uk/jobs/#urcvol
https://urc.org.uk/jobs/#urcvol
mailto:clerk@urcyorkshire.org.uk
mailto:moderator@urcyorkshire.org.uk


 

These two roles are hot off the press (as it were) over at Christchurch, Ilkley. Please contact them for 
more details at office@christchurchilkley.org.uk 
 

 
 

 
 
 

mailto:office@christchurchilkley.org.uk


 

And Finally 
Northern Lights revealed 

 
I’m ever so grateful to Mandy Grant for her staying up until 10.50pm on Thursday 10th October to 
capture the Northern Lights seemingly enveloping the church building at St Andrew’s Roundhay. An 
incredible picture if there is one and one which just shows the wonder of God’s creation that is all 
around us. 

 

If you have a good news story from your part of the Synod, drop me a line 
at clerk@urcyorkshire.org.uk and I’ll make sure it hits the back page!! 

 

You can also keep an eye on all our social media platforms for news; on the website at Home - URC 
Yorkshire Synod, the Facebook pages at United Reformed Church in Yorkshire - Home | Facebook 
and Wilderness URC Yorkshire - Home | Facebook, the YouTube page at URC Yorkshire - YouTube 

and the Twitter page at URC in Yorkshire (@URCYorkshire) / Twitter. 

mailto:clerk@urcyorkshire.org.uk
https://urcyorkshire.org.uk/
https://urcyorkshire.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/urcyorkshire
https://www.facebook.com/wildernessyorkshireurc/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCSAly5eC6tBlmY52dLxrylg
https://twitter.com/URCYorkshire

